
To Glorify God, 

To Grow in Faith 

To Give in Service 

Together in Christ 
 

 

Grace Lutheran Church 

The Day of Pentecost       May 20, 2018 
 

Announcements  

 

As you face the rear of the sanctuary from inside, a 

nursery area is available on the other side of the doors 

to the left.  Restrooms are available after passing 

through the doors on the right. 

 

We may be taking photos or video recordings 

during Grace events. You will be giving your 

consent that any pictures and/or video taken may 

be published and/or distributed by Grace Lutheran 

Church (i.e. Facebook, website, promotional 

materials) by attending these events.  Please let 

Pastor Lutcher, or a church council member, know if 

you would prefer that you and/or your child's 

image not be used. 

 

The Altar Flowers have been sponsored by The 

Seiler Family in Honor of Ken’s birthday; 

By June Detweiler in Memory of Barbara Detweiler. 

 

Communion Choice:  White grape juice is available 

for you to choose during communion.  The white 

grape juice is in small communion cups in a silver 

tray on a table located at the right front row of chairs 

near the altar.  As you approach the altar you may 

take a glass from the tray with you to the altar.  When 

the chalice is brought to you, you drink the cup of 

grape juice.  Empty cups may be returned to the 

empty side of the tray.  

 

There are no bulletin or eternal light sponsors today. 

 

Next Sunday, May 27
th

, our Summer Worship 

Schedule begins.  One communion service will be 

held at 9:15 am each Sunday through September 

2nd.  As part of our summer worship, we provide 

Bible Story and Craft Time for our children.  Please 

consider leading one of these story and craft 

times.  Contact Kay Stone to volunteer. 

 

Today is the last day of Sunday School until Sept. 

16
th

.  Thanks to our students, our families who made 

sure their kids were present, and those who served as 

teachers this year:  Laura Slugg, Jaime Snyder, Al 

Lund, Matthew Slugg, Joyce Salter, and Pastor 

Lutcher. 

 

Our Summer Picnics begin in June.  A schedule 

will be displayed in the narthex with the date and 

hosts for each picnic. Watch Grace Notes for 

information. Thank you to those who volunteered to 

host our five picnics.  The first picnic is 

Wednesday, June 27th at 6:30 p.m. here at 

Grace.  The Church Council will be our hosts.  

 

The June issue of the Parish Newsletter will be 

mailed this coming Tuesday at 10:00 a.m. 

 

YOGA (Hatha) CLASS WILL CONTINUE 

THRU MAY - All-levels. Poses and sequences will 

work on using all parts of the body, and will vary 

from week to week. This will be suitable for those 

with some yoga experience but also for anyone with 

little to none, as options will be offered for the 

various poses. The goal is to work on strength and 

flexibility gradually while gaining an ability to focus 

on breath and awareness. 

WHEN:  Wednesday(s) – May 23 and 30, 

2018   From 6:15-7:15 pm 

WHERE:  Grace Lutheran Church Fellowship Hall, 

40 N. Main Street, Hatfield, PA 

COST:  $5/class   (Make checks payable to:  Grace 

Lutheran Church) 

WHO:  Ages 18 and up 

What is needed:  exercise mat (let me know if you 

need one)   Invite a friend or family member everyone 

is welcome.  Contact Kathy Stawasz OR Carol 

MacDonald, if interested.   

 

VBS dates are July 8-12 from 6 -8:30 p.m. with 

dinner included.  “Like” us on 

facebook.com/GraceLutheranHatfield to stay in the 

loop! 

 

Confirmation Classes for the rest of the year until 

our summer break will be Tues. May 29
th

 and June 

6. All at 6:30 p.m. 

 

Books for Babies 466 books were donated to 

Mitzvah Circle to be given to needy families with 

young children.  Your gifts helped families to bond 

and work on literary skills.  Thank you 

 

Thanks to all who helped host the Roll and Stroll 

Events at Grace on Monday night. 

 

Stepping Stones is looking for teacher’s aides for 7-

9:15 a.m. and 2:30 p.m. until closing at 5:30 p.m.  

Applicants must have their state required clearances 

and training.  Call Glenda Wismer at 215-368-2052 if 

interested.   

  

Attendance for 5-13-18:  8 am 23;  10:30 63 

General - $4,269;  Building Fund - $815 

 

Hatfield Food Cupboard Items needed at present 

are:  peanut butter, canned meat & beef stew, large 

(29-30 oz.) canned fruit or applesauce, toilet paper 

(individually wrapped if possible), women's 

deodorant, shampoo, toothpaste and toothbrushes.  

Updated lists of items are on the bins where the items 

are placed.  Thank you, The Giving In Service Team 

 

Grace-Full Questions for Pentecost: 

 

What has God done in your life that is amazing to 

you? 

 

Why do you think it was important to have a world-

wide universal church that spans all nations, 

languages, and time? 

 



When was it difficult for you to communicate with 

another person?  What did you do?  Why was it 

important? 

 

Key verse:  “Then everyone who calls on the name of 

the Lord shall be saved.”  -Acts 2:21 

 

Serving Volunteers 

 

Acolytes Dave Kunkel, Wyeth Slugg, 

Seth Hercolini 

Altar Guild Janice Swartz, Rich and Emily 

Woltmann 

Comm. Assistants  Robin Lutcher, Dan Sarm 

Council Senders &  Al Lund, Kay Deussing 

Offering Counters 

Lectors   Dave Kunkel, Laura Slugg 

Ushers   Peggy and Bruce Schmidt, 

   John and Bonnie Stangl 

Greeters   Don Capaneaar, Carol and 

   Paul MacDonald 

Nursery  Jaime Snyder and Paul Kaler 

Flower Delivery  Jeff and Beth Krout  

 

In Our Prayers 

John Fischer  Bob Kaler   

Marilyn Homan Wendy Amparano   

Carol Buffone  Joan Lattanze   

Suzanne Colville Pam and Fred Matolicz 

Paige Haldeman Al Godshall 

Laura Morcom Thomas Hudson 

Nancy Sellers  Laura Cooper 

Bob Swillo  Elijah Krout 

Sue Deitch  Maryanne Grubb 

B.J. Moyer- Kuhn Beth Brown   

Joe McGlinchey Joe Hopkins   

Muriel Rosenfelt Jacob Bregler  

Dawn Doll  Silvia Light  

Kristopher Yoder Dorene Bobb   

Layla Lapino  Keira Drissel 

Barbara Masser Fred Wiesinger 

Jean Goetter  Cassi Lambert   

Rich Woltmann Jennifer Kaler-Thomas 

The Family of Don Capanear, Sr. 

The Family of Jean Meibohm 

The Family of Peg Weaver 

Ginger Rittenhouse Holnick   

The Family of June Sarm 

The Family of Jerry Kratz 

Stepping Stones Teachers, Ann and Heidi 

The Family of Nancy Benner  

Ron and Karen Hudson 

The Family of James Roney 

Dave Watkins, family friend of Sue Weiland and the 

Moseng Family 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Week at Grace 

 

Sun. May 20 The Day of Pentecost 

8:00 a.m. Worship/Communion 

9:15 a.m. Sunday School 

10:30 a.m. Worship/Communion 

12:30 p.m. Central Philadelphia Church 

(Formerly the Korean Church) 

Mon. May 21 

7:30 p.m. Laymen Playmen Board Meeting 

Tues. May 22 

10:00 a.m. Newsletter mailing 

7:00 p.m. Church Council 

Wed. May 23 

11:00 a.m. Bible Study 

6:15 p.m. Yoga 

7:30 p.m. Communication Team 

Thurs. May 24 

9:30 a.m. H3C 

Sun. May 27 The Holy Trinity 

9:15 a.m. Worship/Communion 

12:30 p.m. Central Philadelphia Church 

(Formerly the Korean Church) 

 

 

Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church 

40 N. Main St. 

Hatfield, PA 19440  Phone:  (215)-855-4676 

www.gracelutheranhatfield.org 

Email Contacts: Patti – pattikennedy2@verizon.net 

Church Office Hours Mon.-Thurs.-9:30-12 noon 

Pastor David Lutcher  dclutcher@comcast.net 

Pastor Lutcher (home) (215)-723-5754 

Cell phone (215) 512-0489  

Ken Delmar, Minister of Music 

jkdelmar@verizon.net 

Jean Goetter – Phone Prayer Chain (215) 393-4692 

Bob Reilly, Council President (215) 760-5111 

Email  reilly2085@aol.com 

Bonnie Stangl Newsletter  bjkstangl@verizon.net 
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